Lafayette Recreation Committee

Woodsville Guaranty Savings Bank 

May 1, 2014 6:00pm
In attendance:  Kim Cowles, Adam Boyer, Launa Glover, Jeff Malcolm, Haley Ireland, Sue Ford, Kris Kappler

Friday June 13th - 55 years of Rec. Party on the Dow.  First year of Rec  was 1959.  Line item included in the budget.  Bob McLaughlin ran the ice skating rink and the ski tow.  Kim is open the suggestions of ideas, especially of food.  Wicked Smart Horn Band is playing that day.  Information is on the website including a power point with names, info and dates gathered from town records.  Adam Boyer suggested a volleyball net and pit – discussion of setting it up with an auger digging holes, setting sleeves so that the poles could be removed, Kim and Adam researched a spot at the conclusion of the meeting.  Food – All Good Food (a food truck)from Lisbon and Wendles were both suggested, the difficulty lays within not knowing even an approximate number of people who would attend.  

Baseball and Softball Programs – All spring ball programs are up and going.  T-ball and Farm League are both rather large and its great to see the number of parents and players out to participate and help out.  Our older teams though struggle to keep players and have been striving to continue play with small numbers.  12U softball has just 9 players, but the coaches are dedicated and excited to have them play.  Their first game will be May 9th.  12U baseball is at 10 players, but competes with karate too.  The boys will have their first game on Monday May 5th.  10U baseball finally has coaches!!  There was a contingency of players for a long time and the threat of having to cancel the team as no one was interested in coaching.  Finally two parents have stepped up, one with no baseball or coaching experience at all but the sheer love of his son and willingness to volunteer so that his son could have this experience for him.  They will have their first practice tomorrow (May 2nd).  I’m looking forward to seeing this team get started.  The season is shorter due to weather, but without being under the outliers of Babe Ruth we are able to make sure the kids have a quality season rather than quantity and filled with at least 10 games.  Despite the small numbers I hope to have a great season with little complaints of amount of playing time as all players will be absolutely necessary in order to simply have a team.

Summer Recreation – We have two potential hires after a stack of great applicants and some very tough decisions after approximately 8 interviews.  I’m having difficulty getting in touch with some references for both applicants.  As soon as their references check out I’ll be able to contact them with offers for the summer and start our employment process.  Staff training is being planned with some coordination with Bethlehem Recreation and Copper Cannon events.  We will be having Deep Water training with Mark Taylor and hopefully some insightful information about working with children from Local Government Center.  
Dates to keep in mind:

June 8th – White Mtn. Triathlon – Kim will send email with link to sign up and volunteer if you can.  Each volunteer is worth a $100 towards the Recreation Department 

June 13th – 55 years of Rec. Party

June 23rd – First day of Rec.

July 5th – Old Home Day – Spirit Of White Mountains with 10K Scramble, Blueberry pancake breakfast, concert and fireworks in the evening. 

August 2nd – Top Notch Triathlon

September 5th – Fox Hill 5k with potato bar and concert.

Next meeting June 5th – typically no meetings in July and August.  

Respectfully submitted, 
 Kris Kappler

